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2 July 2024 
 
Eloise Gibson 
eloise.gibson@rnz.co.nz 
 
 
Dear Eloise 
 
Thank you for your email on 12 June 2024 regarding 3NOP methane inhibitor, peat 
soils, and restricting the conversion of land into forestry.   
 
This letter is to advise you that the Ministry for Primary Industries (MPI) is partially 
transferring your request to the Ministry for the Environment, under section 14(b)(ii) of 
the Official Information Act 1982. 
 

Copies of any information, advice or reports from 2024 or 2023 about emissions 
from peat soils, including research into reducing them 

 
Your request is being transferred because we believe this question is more closely 
connected with the functions of the Ministry for the Environment 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michelle Morehu 
Director Government Services 
 


